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From the Principal 

 

Last week I evidenced one of our core values in action; that of respect. I was very proud of our 

students who participated in ANZAC commemorative services, whether locally or at our assem-

bly last week. The children displayed an appropriate sense of seriousness and sincerity, once 

again demonstrating self-monitored social awareness well beyond what is expected of many 

young children. 

 

Education Week: 

Please keep Wednesday 20
 
May free in your diary! You are invited to visit your child and any 

other class / specialist area from 9am-11am and 6.30pm-8pm on this day. We are also encour-

aging parents to stay for recess and enjoy snack time with your child. A personal invitation and 

flyer of events will be coming home shortly!  

We are aiming for all families to come along and support our students and teachers to share 

and appreciate some of the great work on display in our classrooms and have some fun doing 

activities together as a family.  

 

Everyone Makes Mistakes: 

Sometimes when you have a go at new things, you can make mistakes. 

Everybody makes mistakes, no matter how smart you are. Every person 

learns in a different way and at different speeds, so if other people in 

your class learn things faster or slower than you, do not get upset.  

Remember that DOING YOUR BEST is the most important thing.  

When we try our hardest we learn and every day we learn something new. It may be as simple 

as making your own lunch or bed, writing your name or spelling a word correctly. As we pro-

gress we become more skilful and braver to have a go at new challenges. So here are some ex-

amples of Parkhill students Doing Their Best and sharing with us what they have learnt so far this 

year: 

 

Prep: Oscar – “I’ve learnt to count to 20!” 

Prep: Milan – “Learning how to run really fast.” 

Prep: Edward – “I’m really proud of myself for doing everything Ms Renshaw says.” 

Yr 1: Liam – “I’ve learnt about what the world looks like.” 

Yr 1: Amelia – “How to measure things in the classroom with blocks.” 

Yr 2: Steven – “I’ve learnt a lot about subtraction.” 



Yr 2: Olivia – “Helping others!” 

Yr 3: Luca – “l’ve learnt a lot about subtraction with trading.” 

Yr 3: Isaac – “Writing a lot more detail in my stories!” 

Yr 4: Jonathan – “Writing more descriptive narratives because of 7 Steps.” 

Yr 4: Ashley – “I’ve learnt to build tension in my narratives by using the pebble, rock 

and boulder approach in 7 Steps.” 

Yr 5/6: Norma Jean – “I’m speaking more fluently in front of others and being pre-

pared!” 

 

So what does “Doing Your Best” look like?  

There are many different ways that you can do your best at school. Some important ways to 

do your best include listening, trying and having a go.  

 

LISTEN CAREFULLY  

To help you to listen more carefully try these things:  

¶ Look at the person when they speak and make eye contact.  

¶ Wait until the person has finished before you start speaking.  

¶ If you are not sure what someone has said, ask them politely to say it again.  

 

TRY HARD 

When you try hard, you will know that you have done your best. Even if some work is hard, the 

more you try, the more you will learn.  

To help you try hard, sometimes it is better to sit close to the front, so you can listen better.  

Sometimes it is important not to sit next to your friends or people who distract you or people 

that you will always talk to.  

 

HAVE A GO  

When you go to school, there are many new challenges, such as excursions, camps, new books, 

talking to new students or adults, playing new games or playing new sports. When you try dif-

ferent things, it can be hard, but it can also help you to feel good and to learn more. When you 

have done something more than once it usually gets easier and easier. 

 

In closing, we welcomed the enthusiasm of our new guitar teacher, Ash Fahim, to Parkhill. Ash 

joins us from Vermont and Sacred Heart Primary Schools and comes to us highly recommend-

ed. Guitar lessons will commence next Monday.  

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Rod McKinlay 

 



Parkhill PFA  
 Calendar 

of events 

Thursday 

April 30 

9am 

Wrapping 

for Mother's 

Day Stall 

R. B. Hall 

Friday 

May 8 

9.10am 

Mother's 

Day Stall 

R.B.Hall 

Friday 

May 8 

  

Mother's  

Movie Night 

Pinewood  

Cinema 

Thursday 

May 14 

2.30pm 

PFA Meeting 

R.B.Hall 

  

Friday 

June 12 

7.30pm 

  

SAVE THE 

DATE!! 

Trivia Night 

R.B.Hall 

Thursday 

June 25 

2 sessions 

Student  

Disco 

R.B.Hall 

President:  Anny Murray (Miakoda & Jennon Grs 4 & 3)   

annymation2@bigpond.com 

Vice President:   Vanessa Cowley (Madison Prep T)        

vanessa_cowley@yahoo.co.uk 

MOTHER’S DAY LUCKY TICKET DRAW! 

Come check out the fantastic Mother’s Day hampers in the office foy-

er.  

Priceline have been very generous, with each hamper worth over 

$200. They would be a lovely present for some lucky mum on Mother’s 

Day morning!  

By now you should have received your book of 5 tickets so check your 

children's bags. 

We will also be selling tickets after school on certain days and at the 

Mother’s Day stall. Tickets will also be available from the school office. 

The lucky tickets will be drawn at the end of the Mother’s Day stall on 

Friday 8 May. 

Tickets are only $2.00 each! 

 

HELP NEED:  

The wrapping bee for Mother’s Day stall will be in the hall on Thursday 

the 30 April at 9am. We would love some help.  

The Mother’s Day stall will be held Friday 8 May. 

The stall will be held in the Hall. This year the stall will run from 9.10am 

till 12.30pm.  We need quite a few helpers for this event. If you are un-

able to stay for the whole time we will be offering two time slots to 

assist 9am-11am and 11.30am-12.30pm. 

Please let Vanessa or Anny know if you can help or email Anny on 

annymation2@bigpond.com 

 

Trivia Night – Save the date:  

Friday 12 June at 7.30pm  

 

Special Lunch and Scout Raffle:  

A coordinator is required for the Special Lunch and Scout raffle. If you 

would like to see these events occur please see Anny, Vanessa, Lisa or 

Joanne if you are interested in taking on this role. 

 

Student Disco: 

The date for the Student Disco is Thursday 25
 
June. 

We would like to thank Helen D (Prep & Grade 2) who has offered to 

coordinate this event. It is fantastic to have an offer from a newer par-

ent to the school. 

We are still looking for someone to organise the retreat for the par-

ents. 

If you would like to be involved please let us know. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day 

Movie Night 

Ladies!  Friday 8th May 

is Movie Night at Pin-

ewood/ Mount Waverley 

cinema  

We are seeing Pitch Per-

fect 2  at the late session 

between 8.30 and 9pm  

A notice will be sent 

home via email on Mon-

day 4th May confirming 

the exact session time.   

Attached will be a form 

to fill out with numbers 

attending.  

 

mailto:annymation2@bigpond.com


First Aid Information 

NEW Cases of Gastro with high temperatures  

& stomach upsets have  again been reported. 

If your child  has been unwell please do not 

send them to school  until  24 hours after they 

have stopped all symptoms.   

(example: vomiting, diarrhoea) 

 

Headlice has been reported in Prep, Grade 1 & 

Grade 2.  We ask that all families please check 

your children weekly to help keep these away. 

Is it your Birthday? 

To celebrate their birthday, chil-

dren are invited to buy a book 

for the Library.  

The birthday child will have their 

photo taken with their book, to 

be placed on display on our Li-

brary Birthday Wall.  

An acknowledgement and thank 

you is pasted in the front of the 

book for all  readers  to share 

and the Birthday book is read 

with the class during Library ses-

sions.  

It’s a lovely way to help contrib-

ute a book of your choice to our 

Library collection.   

When you have purchased your 

book, just drop it in to Mrs. Bate-

man or Mrs. Gibson in the Library 

and we will do the rest! 

Cathy Bateman 2015 Calendar of  

Curriculum events 

Term 2 dates Monday 13 April  -  

Friday 26 June 

Friday 1 May Grades 5 & 6 classes 

due back approxi-

mately 3.30pm 

Friday 1 May Prep teddy bears 

picnic lunch 

Friday 8 May Mother’s Day Stall 

Tuesday 12 May  -  

Thursday 14 May 

NAPLAN 

Wednesday 13 May Prep Grandparent / 

Special Person Af-

ternoon tea  

2.00pm—3.30pm in 

the Hall 

Friday 15 May Grades 1 & 2 MCG 

Excursion 

Sunday 17 May Working Bee Term 2  

1.00pm  -  4.00pm 

Wednesday 20
 
May  Open Day \ Evening 

Friday 26 June End of Term 2 

2.30pm dismissal 

Birthdays 

May 

Oliver B 

Joseph P 

Douglas T 

Alexandra S 

Ruby P 

Akil M 

Joseph F 

Mystique H 

Benjamin F 

Pandelis A 

Amrith S 

Viktoria K 

Harlie C 

Milan T 

Anik P 

Ella M 

James D 

Thomas H 

Nicholas T 

Dylan M 

Mark S 

Gemma E 

Nathan N 

Phyllis T 

Pria T 

Billy N 

Anabel W 

 

 

 

Administration 

Visitors:  Please remember to return 

you Visitor badge and for emergency 

purposes adhere to the rules of signing 

in & out at all times when helping in the 

classroom, dropping items off or helping 

out in the many ways possible at Parkhill.    

 

Essential Education Items | Parent 

Payments: If you have not made pay-

ment arrangements please contact the 

office as soon as possible. 

 

TIQBIZ News: It is great to see the fun 

our student’s are having on camp. 

Mrs Ravida is kindly placing photos 

from Kangaroobie camp directly onto 

Tiqbiz. 

Remember school events are updated in 

the Tiqbiz ‘CALENDAR’  on a regular basis 

& reminders only beep through 24 hours 

prior to events happening.   

You can also sync the calendar to your 

own device! 




